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   THE BULBHORN 

Official Newsletter of the MVVC 

Postal Address PO Box 1301 Mildura 3502 

Email    2014mvvc@gmail.com 

   https://www.milduravintagevehiclesclubinc.com.au 

EVENTS COMMITTEE                      

Phil Roeszler 0419 985364                                             

Shane Downes 0408 214642 

John Stevens 0427 246524 

Phil Muir 0427 144 721 

Veronica Blanch 0428 820159  

John Sandford 0437 413007  

Hayden Muir 0421 438 229  

Andrew Hudson 0427 256 276  

                                           

PERMIT SCHEME OFFICERS (VIC)  

Ken Andrews 0409 386 082                                      

Shane Downes  0408 214 642    

Matthew Downes 0417 370 579        

                         

REGISTRAR (NSW)                             

Bob Jones  0490 059 983  

Robert Rigby 0427 274 998                                                                                  

EDITOR 

George Conner 

0410010996 

gconner308@gmail.com    

 

FEDERATION REPS.                        

Graeme Skinner                                                                            

0428 256 275  

Ken Andrews                                      

0409 386 082                   

 

LIQUOR LICENSEE                              

Brent Gowers 

PROPERTY OFFICER                   

Jan Collins                                            

0428 246 970                                

CARETAKER                                                      

Mack Warchow                           

0350 248439 

Frank Wallace                           

0447 848 338                       

CATERING COMMITTEE                                                                         

Leonie Lyttleton 

0448 082 424 

WELFARE OFFICER             

Jan Collins,                                                     

0428 246 970                                   

LIBRARIAN                                  

Alan Hassett 

03 5022 8818                                            

HISTORIAN                                       

Brent Gowers 

0417 300 914  

 

BUILDING COMMITTEE 

Graeme Skinner                        

Ken Andrews                          

John Sandford    

Don Carr                     

John Stevens’ beauti-

ful XR Falcon (but I 

could be a bit bi-

ased)! On the way to 

Renmark. 

ON THE COVER 

PRESIDENT           

Don Carr                                       

0400 235 431                           

VICE PRESIDENT        

Graeme Skinner                              

0428 256 275                           

SECRETARY &                           

PUBLIC OFFICER                                     

Carolyn Gowers 

0427 848 012 

2014mvvc@gmail.com                           

Asst SECRETARY 

Marjory Kissick                          

03 5023 8590                               

0439 808 430                       

TREASURER            

Rod Gleeson                                    

0418 359 662  

Asst TREASURER                     

John Sandford                                 

0437 413007  

MEMBERSHIP & PUBLICITY 

OFFICER  

Trevor Combe 0428 579 311  

ATTENDANCE RECORDER        

Trevor Combe 

COMMITTEE          

2023 – 2024 

For information of members and guests:               

alcohol is not for sale prior to or during meetings. 

Committee / licensee 

         Editorial Time Constraints!                                          

Could all members please note.                    
All contributions towards each Bulbhorn publica-

tion, including advertisements and committee 

reports are to be on the editors desk no later 
than the 20th of the month prior to the next 

general meeting. 

  Editor.                                   

M.V.V.C. Inc is a proud member of “Federation (Victoria)” &            

The New South Wales Southern Motoring Association Inc. 

Click on the links below to view the Federation and SMA websites 

 http://www.federation.asn.au                

http://southernmotoring.com 

CLUB MEETINGS 

Held on the first      

Friday of each 

month, 

except January,   
Start Time: 7.30pm   

Wilkinson Hall,       

Cnr William Street 

& Burns Street,             

Gol Gol N.S.W.                                          

 

The views and or comments expressed in this publication are those of the individual contributor and are not necessarily endorsed by the Club or the current 
Committee of the Club. Whilst every care is taken to determine the safety of any technical information provided and the accuracy of the information supplied 

for inclusion in this newsletter, it is printed in good faith and neither the Committee nor the Club accept any responsibility for any inaccuracy, loss or injury     

incurred by any application of such Information. 

NO SMOKING  
IN THE CLUB ROOMS 

OR ON THE GROUNDS 

TO COMPLY WITH REGULATIONS 

SET BY THE WENTWORTH SHIRE 

If you are able to provide transport for those members una-

ble to drive themselves to meetings, or are a member who is  

unable to attend a meeting and would like other members to 

assist with transport, please contact Jan Collins on the        

Monday prior to the meeting. 

mailto:2014mvvc@gmail.com
https://www.milduravintagevehiclesclubinc.com.au
mailto:gconner308@gmail.com
mailto:2014mvvc@gmail.com
http://www.federation.asn.au/
http://southernmotoring.com/
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June 2024 

Friday 7th  Meeting at clubrooms. 7.30pm 

Wednesday 12th 5pm at  Lock 11, BYO Tea then pancakes will be cooked for sweets. 

Saturday 22nd Meet at clubrooms for BYO morning tea 10am. Drive to Dareton Mens shed for a 
   tour of the museum, old machinery and Sabre Jet refurb. Tour of newly opened  

   shed before departing for Coomealla Club for Lunch. 

Saturday 22nd The Merbein car club is hosting a Drive in night at the Drag Strip at Koorlong.  
   Price is $40 per legal car load. Food and drinks will be available, Movies are “Fast 

   and Furious” and  “American Graffiti”. Cars must be pre 2000 models. Contact 
   Chris East 0488952399, Colin Saunders 0472872463 for your pre bought tickets. 

   No tickets will be available at the gate.  

NOTICE: Could members coming to July’s meeting bring a small plate for sup-

per as Leonie will be absent. 

July 2024 

Friday 5th  Meeting at clubrooms. 7.30pm 

Saturday 13th Casserole night at the club rooms 6.30pm for dinner. Then movie “Running on  

   Empty” 

Weekend 26-28th Swan Hill run. Stay at Big 4. POSTPONED until October. 

Sunday 28th  Meet at Big Lizzie Red Cliffs for a BYO Morning Tea at 10.30am. Then head to the 

   Nangiloc Pub for lunch. Let the events committee know if you are coming for  

   booking purposes. 

Aug 2024 

Friday 2nd  AGM, Meeting. Pizza being supplied by the club at 6pm. BYO Sweets. 

Saturday 3rd Federation meeting being held at the clubrooms. 

Saturday 10th Meet at Big Lizzie Red Cliffs at 10am. BYO Morning tea then to Werrimull Pub for 

   Lunch. Let the events committee know if you are coming for booking purposes. 

Thursday 22nd Visit Chaffey Merbein Nursing Home (Lot 2 Main Rd Merb) at 10am for residents 
   to look at cars. Then we will head to  Lock 10 at Wentworth for a BBQ lunch. If 

   the weather in unsuitable we will go to Wentworth Pub for lunch. 

September 2024 

Friday 6th  Meeting at clubrooms at 7.30pm 

Sunday 15th  The Pie Run, Meet at clubrooms at 10am for morning tea. Then drive to Andrew 

  ` Hudson’s house for lunch. 

Saturday 21st Timmis speedway “wind back the clock” demonstration. More info coming later. 

Sunday 22nd  Sun Assist car show. Entry form coming at a later date.  

Keep an eye out for SMS messages regarding runs.  
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I would like to remind members that  our annual  membership subscription is 
due by the end of the financial year June 30th.  If you have club permit plates, 
by law, you must be a financial member to drive your vehicle. You only have 
Seven days grace after 30th June. 

Mildura Council had a reception for all clubs and invited 2 members from each 
club that participated in the Easter events this year, they were extremely grate-
ful, as it brought so many people into Mildura for the Easter long week-end. 
This event is so popular for local and interstate enthusiasts from all around the 
district. The flow on effect to the town’s economy is well received and they 
look forward to the future and hopefully that it continues to grow bigger in the 
coming years, Shane Downes and myself represented our club.   

Good to see club members up and about for the run to Renmark, the weather 
was perfect we stopped at Lake Cullulleraine and then on to the Renmark Club 
for lunch, a really good outing for club members. 

 

Regards Don  

Victoria 

Club Permit 

C H 1 9 6 6   

Could All Members Please Note! 

If you have a car on the Club Permit Scheme, It is your responsibility 

to ensure that your club permit are current. They are easily over-

looked. 
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Important for Members with NSW registered vehicles. 

 

The paperwork for NSW club registration can only be signed by the club members au-

thorised by the NSW authorities   

These members are Bob Jones and Robert Rigby.  

 

Please do not get your paperwork signed by those not authorised to do so. 

SWAP MEETS COMING UP…. 

SWAP MEETS 

These Swap Meets are listed on various sites/publications 
but it would pay to double check before you load up and 
leave home. 

VICTORIA       

  JUNE 

Maldon   9th 

Ballarat    30th 

  
  SEPTEMBER 

Shepparton   8th 

 

SOUTH AUSTRALIA  

  JUNE 

Kadina   9th 

Sedan    16th 

  AUGUST 

Willunga   11th  
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The Shed Run 
The shed run on Sat 11th May was quite well attended and I am sure was enjoyed 
by those who did attend. The first shed visited after having morning tea at the club 
rooms was that of President Don Carr where we saw an MGB and three Buicks.  

 

Then it was on to Trevor Thomas’s property where we inspected his vintage Chev 4, 
an incredible collection of number plates, car badges etc. as well as various unrestored 
classic cars. This was followed by a BBQ lunch and pancakes thanks to Ken Andrews 
and Andrew Hudson.  

The third shed to visit was that of Rod and Anne Gleeson where we saw their MGA, 2 
door Studebaker, Jaguar MK7, Citroen 2cv and Citroen ID19. Rod demonstrated the 
raising and lowering system of the ID,s suspension as well as other unique features of 
the car. 

Many thanks to Don, Trevor Rod and Anne for opening up their sheds for us. 

Ken Bennett.  (Thanks to everyone who sent in photos, here is a selection of them. Ed) 

http://enjoyed.by/
http://followed.by/
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The Club run to Renmark 

I decided to go on the club run to Renmark as it was a good distance to give my Cordia a good 
run. I picked up my friend (Tahya) and set off for the weighbridge meeting point. When we ar-
rived there were a few members already assembled. While the rest were coming I had a quick 
chat to the others. I took some photos and then headed off to the lake on the tail end of the con-
voy. I had some snacks at the lake with the screaming cockies. No problems with the car so far! 
From here the whole 15 (or so) car convoy left for Renmark. At the fruit fly nazi point, the lady 
couldn’t figure out how to open the back of a 1985 Cordia so I had to help out! At the first rounda-
bout in Renmark, the car cut dead blocking the crew in the silver Jag behind! Got it going ok but 
was then lost! Found the Club OK and had a very nice lunch. When it was time to leave Dad said 
to fill it up as we aren’t sure how good the carby is and what the economy or the fuel gauge is 
like. It turned out the fuel gauge is OK but the economy is not, time for a professional carby re-
build I think. My friend and I a lovely outing. Old cars might be winning her over as this type of 
activity isn’t something she would usually consider but she is thinking having a older car might be 
nice in the future. 

Milly Conner. 
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Big Money For Old Holdens. 
The Echuca Holden Museum has closed its doors and most things sold off.  
Some of the prices were pretty interesting, making one wonder if some were on mind enhanc-
ing substances. Here are some examples: ’48 FX ute $83k; 68 HK Monaro327 $250k; ‘71HG 
Monaro V8 $123K; ’74 Sandman $45k; ’72 Monaro 350 $315k’ ’74 Statesman Caprice 
Coupe $147.5k; ’70 Brougham $116k. 
China Takes The Lead 
No doubt you have seen the new Chinese made car brands on the market lately. Very soon 
there will be another 6 new brands coming to Australia. BYD, the maker of EV’s, is ready to 
pass Tesla as the world’s biggest electric car maker. For many years, this company has been 
the world’s largest manufacturer of rechargeable batteries. Of course, all of these makers are 
subsidised by the Chinese government, so it’s pretty hard to compete with that. Don’t you find 
it strange that the biggest builder of emission free cars is also the largest polluter?  
Hybrid Vehicles Overtaking EV Sales In The EU 
It appears the people in Europe are ending their love of electric cars and turning to Hybrids. 
This may be due to them not liking the cheap imports and can’t afford one of their locally 
built cars.  

Rig’s Ramblings. 

The Unseen Consequences of Electrification: 

The following is a bit of a summary of an article in a newsletter is subscribe to. 

 

It talks about “Electrosmog”. It’s the constant bombarding of us by EMR (electromagnetic ra-

diation) and its impact on the Earth and everything on it. A researcher, W. John Martin (MI 
Hope Institute of Progressive Medicine, South Pasadena, California) has released a study con-

necting EMR to human-induced global warming. Very little research has been done in this field 
so the jury is still out. EV’s are amongst the highest emitters of Electrosmog especially while 

they are charging. It would be ironic if the “saviour” of the planet, the electric vehicle, actually 

turned out to be a worse climate change villain than the internal combustion engine. As we 
head towards a world of AI & 5G playing into our lives the level of Electrosmog will also in-

crease. In 2011 the WHO classified radiofrequency radiation (a form of EMR) as a possible 2B 
carcinogen. A 2B carcinogen is one with animal studies that show the probable link with can-

cer but no human data. We all need our gadgets to get by in this world but it remains to be 

seen if EMR becomes the new Carbon Dioxide. 

Ed. 
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Apology from Brent: 

"Thank you to Liz Wallace for the photos used in the Broken Hill Bushman's Rally report, 

published in the May Bulbhorn".  

 

Thanks to Brent  (and others) for the contribution. Ed  
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Minutes of the Mildura Vintage Vehicles Club Inc.  

Meeting 3rd May 2024 at the Club Rooms 

Meeting was opened by President Don Carr at 7.40pm 

Apologies: 

Apologies were received as per apologies book page 60. 

Moved by Alan Downes. Seconded by Trevor Combe. Carried 

Visitors & Prospective New Members:   

Trevor Combe welcomed Glenn Thompson who is Locky Harvey’s son in law and has his cars. 
 

Minutes of the previous meeting:            
Minutes of previous meeting held on 5th April 2024 as circulated in the Bulbhorn.             

Moved by Trevor Combe. Seconded by David Blanch. Carried 

 

Business arising from minutes: nil 
 
Correspondence Inwards: 

1. Zeller updates 

2. Michelle Goddard - 1956 Lloyd Hartnett panel van for sale near Ballarat 

3. NSW Historic Motoring Association - Bulletin #4 

4. Michelle Goddard - upcoming auction in St Arnaud on May 18 - tools, equipment and vintage parts 

5. Lockington Vintage Rally 27 & 28 April 2024 

6. Renewal forms and payment advice from members  

7. Gawler Veteran and Vintage Car Club - visiting Mildura in June 2025 

8. Albert’s Auto Electrical newsletter 

9. Merbein South Community Hall Motor Show - Sunday 10th November  

10. Jade Benham MP monthly newsletter 

11. A member suggested more information should be provided in the Bulbhorn for events and runs 

12. Invitation to civic reception in recognition of successful Easter long weekend on 7th May 

13. Federation agenda meeting 18th May 

14. AOMC newsletter  

15. State Library of Victoria - confirmation of e-deposit of May Bulbhorn 

 

Newsletters from other Clubs – 16 electronic (uploaded to the website) and 6 Hard copy  

Correspondence Outwards:  

1. SMS messages to members re Ouyen for lunch then Roxy theatre    
     Coomealla Centenary Parade     
     Anzac Day       
     Robinvale Car Club visiting Holden Museum   
     Robinvale Car Club event cancelled 

2. Condolences to the family of Bev Brock 

3. Email to members re live link to Bev Brock’s service      

4. May Bulbhorn to all members  

   

Correspondence moved by Ken Andrews. Seconded by Brent Gowers. Carried 

REPORTS: 

Treasurer’s Report:   read by Rod Gleeson 

Moved by Rod Gleeson.  Seconded by Graeme Skinner.  Carried   

 

Federation Report: Graeme Skinner reported that the next meeting is in 2 weeks time. 
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Events Report: Andrew Hudson provided an update of events as follows- 

May 2024  

• Friday 3rd Meeting at clubrooms 7.30pm 

• Saturday 11th Shed Run 9.30am at club rooms. To Don Carr’s, on to Trevor Thomas BYO lunch 
then Rod Gleeson’s for afternoon tea. 

• Saturday 25th meet at weighbridge at 10am, BYO morning tea at Lake Cullulleraine then Renmark 
Club for lunch.  

• 26th & 27th Winton Historic races 

June 2024 

• Friday 7th Meeting at Clubrooms 

• Wednesday June 12th Lock 11 at 5pm BYO dinner then drive to ice cream shop in Langtree Ave-
nue 

• Saturday 22nd 10am at club rooms for morning tea then to the Mens Shed then Coomealla Club for 
lunch 

July 2024 

• Friday 5th Meeting at Clubrooms 

• Saturday 13th casserole and movie night at 6pm 

• Weekend 26-28th Swan Hill run. Stay at Big 4 caravan park 

August 2024 

• Friday 2nd AGM, Meeting and Pizza night. BYO Sweets  

 

Editor’s Report: George Conner reported that the Bulbhorn was a bit late this time and was sent out in 2 
lots again so hopefully all members received it. 

VIC Permit Scheme Officer’s Report: nil 

 

NSW Responsible Person’s Report: Bob Jones reported that Shaun McInerney has registered an origi-
nal EH Holden. 

Property Report: Ann Gleeson filling in for Jan who provided a written report. Jan thanked Ann for filling 
in - there are several name badges and all merchandise available.  

Welfare Report:  Ann Gleeson read Jan’s written report - Jan thanked the Club for the flowers, card and 
good wishes. Her treatment will be in Mildura and start soon. Jan has sent a card to Robert Scutcheon 
who is having an operation in Melbourne. 

Building Committee: Don reported that the water leak has been fixed. 

Librarian:  Alan Hassett reported there are plenty of books in the library. Magazines have been tidied and 
placed in boxes. Also DVD’s available for borrowing.  

Historian:  Brent Gowers gave a detailed report about the awards that are given at the AGM for the man 
and lady who have the highest attendance during the year. The Bert Fraser award is given to the male 
winner and the Rene Nash award to the female winner. There is also a young person (under18 years) en-
couragement award. Points are allocated for attendances as follows - 1 point for a meeting, 3 points for a 
run/outing and 5 points for an event with overnight stays. Late life member Kevin Telford and wife Nola 
won the award 10 times showing how dedicated they were to the Club.   

Publicity:  Trevor Combe reported that the Club could benefit by accessing a spot at the Community Ra-
dio station to promote and advertise upcoming events. Trevor to follow up. George Conner reported that 
Sunraysia Daily’s coverage of the Dareton-Coomealla street parade was good publicity.  

Rally Committee:  Carolyn reported that there are good numbers on the Rally committee but more help-
ers are welcome. The Committee have met several times and caterers and venues have been organised 
and booked. 

Reports were moved by David Blanch. Seconded by Col Waddington. Carried 
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General Business:   

1. Don Carr spoke about Men’s Health month and encouraged members to get checked if you have 
any concerns. 

2. Memberships for 2024-25 are due by the end of June 2024. 
3. John Hulbert has items to give away - Flexible steering coupling for HX Holden onwards and Flexi-

ble steering coupling for HB Torana. He has them at the meeting tonight.  
4. Anzac Day - a good turn out of our vehicles for the RSL Anzac Day parade. 
5. Rod Gleeson advised members that those who pay by credit cards are not charged fees– the Club 

covers the fees. 
6. Carolyn Gowers asked about National Motoring Heritage Day on May 19th and if our Club was do-

ing anything as nothing was mentioned in the events report. At this stage no plans. Leonie added 
that NMHD has been discussed several times in previous meetings and that Federation’s Murrabit 
Picnic is on NMHD - the day after the Federation meeting in Kerang. Federation nominate National 
Motoring Heritage Day as the fundraiser for Peter MacCallum which we have contributed to in pre-
vious years. 

 
The raffle was drawn by Graeme Skinner. Raised $195 

Meeting was closed at 8.15pm followed by supper. 

The Suggestion Box! 
In line with the idea bought up in the last committee meeting, members are 
welcome to put forward suggestions relating to any aspect of the club such as 

activities to do or places for runs. 

Suggestions can be left in the box provided at the club 

rooms. 
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Shane Downes has been out and about and spotted these (car) works of art near Condobolin. Thanks 

for the pics Shane. 
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A Message From Our                   

Club VIC Permit Officer 

New Vehicles for VIC club permit scheme. 

All vehicles must have a certificate of roadworthiness plus photos for club records as  

Vicroads may request to see them.  

Hard copy photos required of your car: 

Front view 

Rear view 

Drivers position (Side on view with door open) 

Passenger side  

Drivers side 

Body and Engine numbers, stampings and plates or VIN number 

Present this information to the permit scheme officers, they will do the appropriate    

paperwork for Vicroads. 

Also remember to keep your old logbooks for 12 months.  

Members with vehicles on the Club Permit Scheme must re-

member to produce their vehicle log book (for the previous 

year) to the Club Permit Officer / Registrar when requesting 

club verification for the following permit period. 

If the log book is not produced, the permit renewal will not be 

signed! 

 IMPORTANT NOTICE 

 

Club Items Available                                   

From The Property Officer                                          
Stubby Holder                 $ 8.00                                    

Key Rings                         $  6.00                           

Car Badges        $ 15.00                      

Large Hat Badges             $  5.00                              

Cloth Badges             $  5.00                        

Caps               $ 13.00                          

Polo Shirts     $ 25.00                 
Polo Flash Shirts               $ 27.50                   

Polar Vests             $ 25.00                           

Polar Fleece             $ 35.00                          

Bumper Stickers               $ 1.00                            

Transfers             $ 1.00                        

Car Plates                        $ 15.00               

Name Badges                   $ 10.00                

Flags Large                       $120.00              

Flags Small                       $ 20.00 

 Change of Postal or Email Address 
 Any members wishing to update either their postal address or 

email address, are asked to email the Club Secretary at 

2014mvvc@gmail.com    
 If any difficulty is experienced receiving the Bulbhorn, please  

email the Secretary so your correct address can be  

recorded in club records. 

mailto:2014mvvc@gmail.com
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Some outings you may like to consider. 
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For Sale: 
1974  HQ Holden Premier, 253 V8 . All original, bench seats. 168 000 miles.  Contact Allan 
at Auto Barn  0419 566 118  for all details. 

Bulbhorn Advertisements for Sale/Purchase of Vehicles or Parts will attract a $15.00 fee for non members for 

three issues only Members Ads are free and will be advertised for 3 Issues then removed, unless resubmitted. 

Please note: Government legislation requires that we publish the registration number or the engine/chassis 

number and cash price of any vehicles that are offered for sale in this publication.  

Please Inform the editor if you sell or acquire what you have advertised in the Bulbhorn. Check your shed. Are 

there any unwanted spare parts? Help others restore their vehicles and advertise in this space. 

THE UNCLASSIFIED COLUMN 
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Wanted 
1964 EH Holden Parts 

Contact Rodney Flavel 

0409 210 073 

To Give Away 
Borg Warner auto trans to suit Ford. ie40 

If the final output shaft is changed this can 

very easily be made into a Borg Warner 35. 

It is in good condition. Eugene Curtis 

For Sale 

FJ holden bits and pieces such as ute doors, mudgards, rims, 

hubcaps, bonnets  and lots of other small parts. 

Contact Peter on 0420427293   

Hi  MVVC members – we have a very reluctant sale – as we are buying an older house & we 
need to fund a few areas of refurbishment to get settled in … 
  
1974 model Kombi Camper Van, - some members would of seen the purple Kombi on the 
“Nangiloc Tavern run”.. 
1600cc engine, 
Currently on club rego, 
Fridge, Stove, Cupboards, & storage etc, 
Curtains on all windows in the rear area, 
Drives great on the road, & draws some looks & waves  , 
Includes new tins of paint for re-spray job, 
Some extras, eg new window winder handles, spare fan belts, heater duct hosing etc, 
Price $40,000  ONO 
(that’s what we paid for the Kombi when we bought it) & can’t drop too much lower, 
Genuine buyers only – thanks   .. 
1974 Volkswagon Kombi Camper 
Vin Number is CHN2342027245 
Club Rego “1872-HO” 
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DO NOT MOVE THIS TEXT 
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Advertisers       
Club members - Please support our advertisers,                                                              

they support our Club and YOU  
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